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Dear	Praying	Friends,	
	
	 We	trust	each	of	you	are	doing	well	and	are	continuing	strong	in	the	work	where	God	
has	placed	you.	Our	family	is	doing	well	and	we	are	encouraged	by	what	the	Lord	is	doing	
here	in	our	part	of	the	world.	
	
	 We	have	been	having	more	visitors	to	our	main	Sunday	service	which	has	been	
encouraging.	The	other	services	continue	to	go	well	also.	Several	of	our	faithful	teenagers	
are	going	through	rough	times	in	their	lives	and	we	would	appreciate	your	prayers	for	them.	
The	challenges	of	the	teenage	years	are	really	multiplied	by	the	lack	of	good,	moral	support	
in	the	home.	Several	of	these	teens	have	taken	some	very	encouraging	steps	in	their	
Christian	lives,	but	it	is	a	constant	struggle.	We	believe	that	these	teenagers	are	the	future	of	
the	church	here,	so	please	pray	for	them	as	they	are	in	these	formative	years!	
	

Right	now,	we	are	in	the	middle	of	another	door-to-door	campaign	to	cover	our	
entire	neighborhood	with	church	invitations	and	gospel	tracts.	Please	pray	that	this	would	
open	more	doors	of	ministry	as	the	Lord	brings	us	into	contact	with	those	who	need	Him	the	
most.		
	 	
	 In	August,	I	had	the	privilege	of	speaking	at	a	men’s	retreat	for	the	churches	in	a	city	
about	4	hours	away.	I	was	able	to	take	Tracy	and	the	kids	and	all	of	us	were	blessed	by	the	
fellowship	we	had	with	other	believers	for	a	couple	of	days.	
	

I	would	also	like	to	ask	you	to	be	in	prayer	for	the	upcoming	elections	here	in	Brazil	
in	October	and	then	for	the	transition	time	to	follow.	Without	going	into	too	much	detail,	
there	is	a	lot	at	stake	in	the	presidential	election	and	the	general	population	seems	to	be	
very	divided	over	it.	Please	pray	that	God	would	use	these	elections	to	put	in	place	a	leader	
that	will	protect	and	advance	the	religious	freedoms	we	have	here	in	Brazil.		

	
	 We	thank	you	for	your	faithful	prayers	and	financial	support.	May	God	continue	to	
bless	each	of	you	as	you	continue	to	serve	him.	
	
	

God	Bless!				Omar	Schrock	and	Family,		
		 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Rondonópolis,	Brazil	

	
	 	


